FINAL
SELECTMEN’S MEETING

MINUTES
November 21st, 2018
FLAG SALUTE:  6:00PM
CALLED TO ORDER:  Nancy Hatch, Chair called the meeting to order at 6:01
ROLL CALL:  All board members present for roll call – Nancy Hatch, Bill Rand, Bob Dalton, Gerald Folster & Lee Bryant
Deborah Hodgins, Administrative Assistant
Cathy Jordan, Clerk Absent
Welcome new member Lee Bryant as our newly elected member.

MINUTES:  October 17th, 2018 Selectmen meeting minutes.

Bob/Bill Approved as written 4/0

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
None
C.E.O REPORT: 
1 Permit – Getchell Road New Construction 

ACO REPORT:

Kelli was present for the November meeting.  The board members asked how things were going and she stated good. Nancy asked if they could start to get monthly reports as required in her job description.  The board also talked with Kellie regarding Dogs at large, the board recommended the planning board to add to the LUO after vote in March.
EDDINGTON FIRE:
Selectboard members discussed naming Jim Ellis as the towns Fire Chief.  All members agreed.
BUILDING USE:

None

ROADS: 
All roads are in good shape.  Plowing is going good. 
TREASURERS REPORT: 
1)  Tax Acquired Properties – After much discussion regarding the disposing of the property at 3 Rebel Hill Road, the board members came to the conclusion that the town will put the building out for bid as is and list stipulations as to when the building should be torn down. Have bids available for December meeting if time allows.
Bill/Bob 5/0

2)  Bangor Humane Society discussion – The board voted to go with Bangor Humane Society as the towns’ shelter.  The cost is based on population, $1.39 per resident.  The contract is prorated as their year starts in July.  The total cost per year is 1400.00

Bill/Bob 5/0

3)  Sign Quotes – Table till December to get more Electrical quotes.

Bill/Gerald 5/0

4)  Monthly reports – Informational

5)  Budget Workshop set for November 26th 6PM – informational

6)  EMDC termination letter – Informational

7)  Office closings for November 

     November 23rd & 24th Thanksgiving

CLERKS REPORT: 
1. Election information – informational
OLD BUSINESS:
None

NEW BUSINESS:
None
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
Dave Astbury asked the board members what their plans are with all the Junk Yards in town. Dave Astbury stated it doesn’t make the town look very welcoming.  Debbie stated that Rick has a plan set for the New Year to start working on one road at a time to get these lots cleaned up.  The board members asked if Rick could start in December and start with monthly reporting to show efforts.  Also, Dave Astbury asked about lot sizes, he wanted to know why the town doesn’t set lot size minimum smaller than 2 acres.  The board stated we would get an answer for him for the next meeting.
NEXT AGENDA:
NEXT MEETING DATES:
Selectmen’s Meeting - 3rd Wednesday of Each Month

Planning Board – 1st Wednesday of each month

Planning Board Workshops – 2nd Wednesday or as needed

6PM for all meetings

Adjourned @: 7:52PM
Motioned by Bill
Second by: Bob 5/0
Respectfully submitted,

Deborah A. Hodgins, Administrative Assistant
Approved at the November 21st, 2018 Selectmen’s Meeting
All approved as written

Bill/Bob 5/0
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